


Custom Machine  Quilting
Memory Quilts

Custom T-Shirt Quilts
Memory Patches

Pillows
Bears



This is the election meeting for most guilds and 
their meetings may be closed to guests. 

June 10 via Zoom at 7pm
Great Lakes Heritage Quilt Guild
Jen Kingwell of Amitie Quilts lecture and trunk show

June 18, via Zoom at 12:30pm
Genessee Star Quilters
Kathy Groves: Judy Niemeyer Quilts Lecture,”
Davison Area Senior Center. 10135 Lapeer Rd.
www.genstarquilters.org
Workshop, “Fractured Star”

June 23-26, 2021, Shipshewana Quilt Festival
Featuring Krista Moser, Nina McVeigh, Mary Miller, 

Jackie Kunkel
877-768-2010.  
info@ShipshewanaQuiltFest.com

June 28, 2021 via Zoom at 6:30pm
Jackson Quilt Guild
Gloria Stickney, “Finishing Fabulous Quilts”
3225 Fourth St., Jackson
www.piecesandpatchesquiltguild.org

July 13 or 14, 2021 at 9:30am-3:30pm
Needlework and Textile Guild of Michigan
Nadine Cloutier,”Natural Dyeing without chemi-

cals”
St. Stephen Episcopical Church
5500 N. Adams Rd., Troy, MI 48098 
www.ntgm.org
Workshop “Repurposing Your Fabric with Paint-

sticks”

July 16-18, 2021
Debbie Maddy, “Shibori & Indigo Dyeing”
Greater Ann Arbor Quilt Guild      CANCELLED
info@gaaqg.com     
Two day workshop, must register for both days,
on-line class via zoom

Quilters Calendar
submitted by
Ann Bonnelli

http://www.genstarquilters.org
mailto:info@ShipshewanaQuiltFest.com
http://www.piecesandpatchesquiltguild.org
http://www.ntgm.org
mailto:info@gaaqg.com 


CAMEO Quilters Guild
Presents: 

CAMEO's
Covid Relief

Raffle Quilt Tickets
will be on sale

for $1 each

275 Benjamin
Romeo, MI  48065

(part of a city-wide yard sale)
 

Great Prices on Fabric • Books • Notions
Magazines • Patterns • Tools • Crafts

 
Help the environment -

Please bring your own bag

For more information contact Rosemary
at cameoquilters@gmail.com

A Quilters Garage Sale
Saturday, June 12, 2021

9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Michigan Lic. #R60709

Miracle Quilts-Quilts for Our Wounded Troops will be meeting on 
Thursday, June 17 from 9:30 to 2:30 at the UAW LOCAL 5960,180 
Silverbell Road, Lake Orion.   The venue is HUGE.  Everyone can have 
their own table to sew and social distance.  You can bring a lunch if 
you wish.  Coffee will be provided.

We are doing a jelly roll race quilt this month.  The kit will be available 
for you to check out..    Sewing time to completion is about 3 hours.   
We will NOT be timing you it is just a guide as to how easy this quilt is 
to sew.   Around 2 p.m. we will take a photo of the quilt tops to submit 
to the Oakland Press for publication.

Please bring a sewing machine, extension cord and basic sewing 
supplies.

There are no plans to meet at this time to meet at Independence 
Village or the Oxford Public Library.   They are not open for any group 
meetings.   No veteran hospitals are open yet to accept any deliveries.

It is great to see everyone come out and meet up again.  Any 
questions, call Carole at 248.321.8669 or chefc2@sbcglobal.net

_________________________________________________________________________

                MARK YOUR CALENDARS
UAW LOCAL 59660
180 Silverbell Road
Lake Orion, Mi

Thursday, July 15
We will be celebrating Christmas in July.   Please try to wear green or 
red.  We will be making quilts and Christmas stockings.

Thursday, August 19
We will be sewing Halloween and fall theme items.



CAMEO Guild Meetings Minutes 
May 20,2021 

 Meeting at Starr-Jaycee Park at 6 pm 
 

 
President Sharon Cratsenburg called the meeting to order at 6:20 pm.  Twenty-seven members were 
present. 
 
The April Minutes were approved and placed on file. 
 
Jackie Considine presented the Treasurers Report. It was approved and filed.  
 
Sharon Cratsenburg.  Two garage sale fund raises are confirmed. June 12 at Sharon’s house in Romeo, 
and August 7 at Rosemary Spatafora’s in Pleasant Ridge, both from 9 am-4pm. Volunteers are needed to 
man the tables, shifts are 8-12 or 12-4. E-mail Sharon or Rosemary. Donations are needed, any new or 
nearly new quilting or craft items can be dropped off at Janeen Sharpe’s or Rosemary’s or June 5 at the 
Clawson Church, 11am – 12noon. The Covid Relief Raffle Quilt will be displayed at both places and 
tickets sold. Drawing will take place, October 21, 2021. Please pick up your tickets today to sell to friends 
and family.  Suggestion that  tickets could be sold at the Clawson City Festival, will ask Theresa Nielden 
to check for permission. 
Discussion of location for June 17 meeting. Parking is difficult at Starr Park. Jackie will check into using 
the Royal Oak Senior Center.  No pot luck but bring your own dinner if you like, there are no tables and 
you should bring chairs. Meeting will be at 6pm. The Election of new officers will take place. The Last 
Chance Raffle drawing will be held during this meeting. 
Retreat Survey, there were 29 responses.  22 yes for Bear Lake October 14-17, 20 yes for Bear Lake April 
7-10 and 13 yes and 12 maybes for Creative Passions next June. Many felt there was too much  to conflict 
in June- graduations, weddings etc. Sharon will book Bear Lake and cancel Creative Passions. 
 
Laurie Johnson encouraged all to renew their membership. Suggestion was made that as our 
Membership was declining, we should decrease the number of Committees. It was decided to leave for 
the new Board to consider based on how many people renew. 
 
Jan Recinos.  Reported on Cameo Quiltmaker’s Book Club. Zoom meeting discussion of  Mrs. Lincoln’s 
Dressmaker by Jennifer Chiaverini, 7 people participated.  Next month’s discussion will center on The 
Underground Railroad Quilt Connections. 
Nominations are open until the June Meeting. The Committee has at least one nomination for each 
position except Member-at-Large where two positions need nominees.  
 
Kathy Debien reported that she had received a letter from Clawson United Methodist Church thanking 
Cameo for their donations for their Layette Program. Thanks to Linda Wallace for organizing the drop-
off.  
 
Jean Schlegelmann.  Reported on the Monthly Block project and encouraged more members to 
participate.  She showed her completed months during Show ‘N Tell. They can catch up easily.  Feed 
back from the BETH project- The Double Wedding Ring Quilt was good so, may consider doing that 
using another pattern. Valina James is booked to do a trunk show and workshop in October on the 
Techniques of Laura Heine. 
Jean introduced today’s theme, “Bags and Purses.”  She displayed several she had made followed by 
other members with their examples. 
Show ‘N Tell. 
Reminder of Zoom Board Meeting May 27 at 7pm 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7.45pm.  
Respectfully submitted, Ann Bonnelli 



Cameo Board Meeting 
May 27,2021 

Zoom Meeting at 7pm  
Minutes 

 
 

Sharon Crastenburg called the Board meeting to order at 7.10 pm.  Board Members; Darene Baer, Pat BaldaAnn 
Bonnelli, Jackie Considine, Linda Griffin, Laurie Johnson, Judy Murray, Jan Recinoe, Jean Schlegelmann were 
present, absent Kathy Debien. 

Minutes. From April 22nd, were approved and placed on file 
 
VP Facilitator Jan Recinos  The Nominating Committee has a full slate for elections which will remain open for 
nominations until the June  meeting.  Bios of those running for office are in the Newsletter with the exception of 
two recent nominees, Linda Draudt and Jacky Speer both running for Member-at-Large.  Next Book Club will be 
June 10 and the discussion will center on Afro-centric quilts.  There will be no meetings during the summer. 
 
President Sharon Crastenburg     The Audit Committee needs more members, they only have Cheryl Cawley and 
Barbara Eaken, Sharon will seek one or two volunteers. 
Annual Donations. It was decided to make just two donations this year and send $150 to Clawson United Methodist 
Church and $150 to Bear Lake Lions Club.  Jackie will send out the checks. Discussed sending Henya a gift card in 
appreciation for her maintaining a Zoom membership for the Guild. Sharon will facilitate. 
Workshop/Committee Manuals are getting tatty. Send ideas and suggestions for what should be included in them to 
Sharon. 
Retreat. Contract is signed for Bear Lake, October14-17.  Sharon will put together a registration form for the 
Newsletter. Bear Lake is also tentatively booked for April 2022.  
Raffle tickets for The Covid Relief Quilt still need to be picked up. If you need more tickets contact Sharon.  The 
quilt will be on display and raffle tickets will be sold at both garage sales. Volunteers are needed on the day of the 
sale, in Romeo June 12 from 8 a.m.to noon and from 1-4pm. Email Rosemary if you can help. 
Rosemary will collect donations at the Clawson Church parking lot on Saturday, June 5 from 11 a.m. until noon. 
Hope to have a Quilt Show spring 2022 but nothing is confirmed. Madison Place is not making any confirmations 
yet. 
As parking was a problem at the May meeting, we will meet June 17 at the Royal Oak Senior Center, parking lot. 
3500 Marais Ave. Bring your own chair and lunch/dinner. No pot-luck. 
 
Treasurer. Jackie Considine gave the monthly treasurers report. She has been working with Janeen Sharpe on the 
Federal 990 Form and we are now up to date.  Sharon requested petty cash for the garage sale. 
 
VP Membership Laurie Johnson reported that we have 28 Members who have renewed, of which 2 are 
associates. Members up for elections must have renewed before June Meeting.  Fiscal year does not end until 
July15 for other members but it is helpful for organizing committees if they renew as soon as possible. 
 
VP Scheduling Facilitator Jean Schlegelmann.  Valina James will present a trunk show and workshop on 
October 21 & 23. A workshop registration form will be sent out shortly. 
 
Bring all your reports and manuals to the June Meeting. Sharon will see if members would be interested in an 
outing to Seven Sisters Quilt Shop during the summer. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned 8.25pm.  

 Respectfully submitted, Ann Bonnell 


